
By perseverance the snail reached the ark .  

Charles Spurgeon.  

Excellence is not being the best; it is doing your best. 

Unknown. 
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Tuesday, 5th September 2017. 
Dear Parents and community members, 

Welcome to National Literacy and Numeracy Week! Tomorrow we will be hosting open classrooms 

during both Literacy and Numeracy sessions, with all of our families and friends invited to come and see 

the great things that are happening across the school. I am looking forward to seeing lots of visitors here 

tomorrow to share in the festivities.  Further details, including times are included in the newsletter. 

I am delighted to announce that Mrs Amy Standen has been appointed as a permanent member of our 

ǘŜŀŎƘƛƴƎ ǎǘŀŦŦΦ L ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŀƴƪ aǊǎ .ŜŎƪ {ǘŜǾŜƴǎΣ CŀǘƘŜǊ {ƘŀƴŜ ŀƴŘ aǊǎ {ǳǎŀƴ ¢ƛƎƘŜΣ ƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ 

consultant who joined me on the interview panel.  Mrs Standen has proven herself to be an excellent 

asset to our school and is already a valued member of our staff. Congratulations Amy! 

Next Monday we welcome Mr Peter McKenzie ǘƻ {ǘ WƻǎŜǇƘΩǎΦ aǊ aŎYŜƴȊƛŜ will be replacing me 

during the last two weekǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǘŜǊƳ ǿƘƛƭŜ L ŀƳ ƻƴ [ƻƴƎ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ [ŜŀǾŜΦ LΩƳ ǎǳǊŜ ǘƘŀǘ ƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ 

community will ensure that Mr McKenzie is made to feel very welcome during his time at St 

WƻǎŜǇƘΩǎΦ I have told Mr McKenzie what a fantastic school we have and he is looking forward to 

coming to Balranald. 

This Friday the final Interim reports will be going home. A reminder that we need the reports to 

come back to school so that we can copy them before sending them back home for you to keep. 

The additional curriculum focus this round is Visual Arts. Once again, my heartfelt thanks to the 

teaching staff for their commitment to providing this additional information to our parents, 

further strengthening the important communication between home and school. 

Mrs Gaston attended an Additional Needs conference in Forbes last week and found the 

experience very rewarding and beneficial. The Diocese has employed an Occupational Therapist 

to work with all schools and we look forward to meeting them in the not too distant future. 

As this is my last newsletter for the term, I would like to thank the staff and students for their 

efforts in what has been another very busy term of teaching and learning across all domains. To 

ǘƘŜ /ƻƴŦƛǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ŎŀƴŘƛŘŀǘŜǎΣ ǿƘƛƭŜ L ǿƻƴΩǘ ōŜ ƘŜǊŜ ƛƴ ǇŜǊǎƻƴ ƻƴ ȅƻǳǊ ǾŜǊȅ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ day, you will 

most definitely be in my thoughts and prayers. To our parents, thank you for the support that 

ȅƻǳ ƎƛǾŜ ǘƻ {ǘ WƻǎŜǇƘΩǎ ς we are very fortunate to have such supportive families. I hope that 

everyone has a fantastic term 3 vacation and I look forward to seeing you all when I return. 

 

 
Natalie Lay - Principal 

 

www.balranald.catholic.edu.au  

TOMORROW: Literacy and 

Numeracy Week 

celebrations  starting @ 

10.00 am                             

Whole School Mass @ 12.30 

pm. All are welcome to 

attend. 

Thursday, 7th September: P&F 

Meeting at 3.05 pm. All 

are welcome to attend 

Friday, 8th September: Interim 

reports to go home. 

Happy Birthday 

 
Happy birthday wishes are 

extended to Keegan Hillerman 

who will be celebrating his 7th 

birthday on Thursday and to 

Jack Duryea who will be 

celebrating his 9th Birthday on 

Saturday. We hope you both 

have a fantastic day! 

 

http://www.balranald.catholic.edu.au/


75 nights  

home reading      

 

Jasper Cuddy 

Nicole Kayne 

tǊƻǳŘ tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭ aƻƳŜƴǘǎΧΦ                   

 

Glen Gillbee displayed excellent leadership and maturity during group activities, removing himself from his friends 

to work with others. Well done! 

²ƘƛƭŜ L ǿŀǎƴΩǘ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ŀǘǘŜƴŘΣ L ǿŀǎ ǾŜǊȅ ǇƭŜŀǎŜŘ ŀƴŘ ǇǊƻǳŘ ǘƻ ƘŜŀǊ ǘƘŀǘ Lilian Matarazzo did an outstanding job of 

serving on the altar for the first time on Sunday. Many thanks to Camden Matarazzo for being a fantastic big 

brother and supporting Lil!  

Tyler Barrett has been demonstrating great leadership in supporting the younger boys to make good choices during 

chasey at recess and lunchtime.  

The Kindergarten/Year One students did an outstanding job of being our leaders at our whole school Mass last 

Wednesday. They all took their responsibilities very seriously and were very reverent.  

It was great to see Jett Militto  picking up rubbish in the playground without being asked last week. Thank you Jett! 

The Year 4 students were very positive role models while the Year 5/6 students were at BCS last week for their 

STEM day. Special thanks to Benny Cimino and Helaina Alderuccio for stepping up and leading the assembly after 

recess. You did a fantastic job.  

Reminder 
The staff will be involved in a Professional Learning Opportunity on Friday, 22nd 
September. There will be no classes held on this day. 

 
 

           CELEBRATING OUR  

         STUDENTS AND THEIR ACHIEVEMENTS 
 

 

WHOLE SCHOOL BEHAVIOUR FOCUS: Speak to please (second week) 

Home Reading Update 
 

 

 

 

 

  

125 nights  

home reading      

 

Jett Militto 

 

150 nights  

home reading      

 

Ashlyn Mitchell 

Tarkyn Doyle 

Sebastian Papa 



Canteen Corner 
No Special this week 

 
 
 

Wanted! 
The classrooms need boxes of tissues, as they 
ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ƛƴ ƘƛƎƘ ŘŜƳŀƴŘ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ΨŦƭǳ 
season. It would be greatly appreciated if each 
family could please supply a box of tissues. 
Many thanks. 

 
 
 

Reminder 
The staff will be involved in a 
Professional Learning 
Opportunity on Friday, 22nd 
September. There will be no 
classes held on this day. 

 
 
 

BCS  

Country and Western Disco  
 

5/6 Country Western Disco 
15thSeptember 6:00-8:00pm 

At Balranald Central School hall 

 
 

General News 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We will be celebrating  

National Literacy and Numeracy Week  

t omorrow at  St Josephõs. 

We will be having open classrooms and morning 

tea followed by Mass  

10.00am -  Literacy in the classroom  

10.5 0am -  Shared Morning Tea  

11.30 am -  Maths in the classroom  

12.0 0 ð Mass 

All Welcome  

  

School Fees Reminder  
Thank you to all those families who have been 
making regular payments. School fees are an 
important aspect in assisting our school to deliver 
a quality education and providing essential 
resources to our students on an ongoing basis.  
If you are yet to make a payment can you please 
do so before the end of term. If you are having 
difficulties please contact the school. 

     
 



  

Sundayõs Gospel 
Next Sundayõs gospel is from Matthew 

18:15-20.  Jesus said, òIf you brother 

offends you, go to him alone to talk about 

it.  If he listens to you, you have won back 

your brother.  If he refuses to listen, 

take one or two others to speak with him.  

If he still refuses to listen, ask the 

community to speak with him.õ 

BEING A CHRISTIAN  means living in 

community with Jesusõ followers.  When 

someone harms the community, they risk 

being separated from Jesus and losing 

their way. Jesus does not want anyone to 

be lost, so he asks  us to do everything we 

can to win them back.   

Lord Jesus, it is not always easy to 

follow you.   Help us to listen when 

others challenge us to be better 

Christians, and keep us close as a 

family.   Amen  

 

Religious Education News  

 

MASS TOMORROW AT 12.OOPM  

Special congratulations to Lilian  

Matarazzo, who  did a great job serving on 

the altar on Sunday. You were very 

reverent! Thank you Camden for your great 

leadership.   It is great seeing our Year 4 

students serving at Sunday Mass for the 

first time.  

Students in Year Three are busily 

preparing for their Confirmation on 17 th  

September.  Please keep them all in your 

prayers.  

Year 2/3 will be our Mass leaders on 20 th  

September. Everyone is welcome to all our 

school Masses.  

Trish Gaston  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MAKING JESUS REAL  

Our main focus this week is  

ôSPEAK TO PLEASEõ 

When speaking to or about others, 

THINK  of these things:  

Is it True? 

Is it Helpful?  

Is it I nspiring? 

Is it Necessary? 

Is it Kind? 

 

ST DYMPNAõS PARISH 
Fr. Shane Reade SDB  

P: 03 50201645  

M:  0417234647  

E: parish.balranald@wf.catholic.org.au  

MASS : Sunday at 10.00am  

RECONCILIATION:  after Mass on Saturday  

EXPOSITION & ROSARY : after Mass Thursday  

MASS HELPERS FOR SUNDAY  
SUNDAY  10 th  September  17 th  September  

CONFIRMATION  

 Altar 

Servers  

Bree Hodgson 

Cruz Jolliffe  

Benny Cimino 

Toby Lay 

Sebastian Papa 

Tarkyn  Doyle  

MC Margaret Butler  Trish Gaston  

Readers Sharwyn Foote  

Pauline Howley 

Laoise OõToole 

Brendan Doyle 

Collectors  Peter Doyle  

Terry Murphy  

Peter Doyle  

Jack Murphy  

Gifts  Jolliffe family  Baily Duryea  

Jayla Lowe 

Addison Papa 

Ministers of 

Communion 

Jo Simpson 

Gabrielle Doyle  

Wendy Murphy  

Gabrielle Doyle  

 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Class Awards 
Right Place, Right Time, Right Task 

ICAS Awards 

Making Jesus Real 


